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Next Meeting Location: 
Henderson Airport Terminal Building Meeting Room at 7:30 PM on July 13th, 2011. 

Dinner at 6PM at the Black Mountain Grille 11021 South Eastern Avenue, Henderson, 

NV. See President’s corner below for a map. 

 

2011 Officers and Directors: 
President:  Roger Hansen 

Vice President: Terry Frazier 

Secretary:  Sebastian (Seb) Trost 

Treasurer:  Brian Prinzavalli 

Director:  Dean Herrington  

Director:  Kathleen Jones 

Director:  Randy Holland 

 

Presidents Corner 
Since visiting Bob Roger’s plane last month, Bob has put the wings on and is fitting the 

cowling which is the last item on his list before he fires it up for the first time. As you 

know, Bob is using the Jabiru 3300 to power the plane and there are reported issues with 

cylinder head heating problems in climates other than Las Vegas. I came across a new 

product to cure the problem and thought I would pass it on for any of you who are 

considering any of the Jabiru series for your aircraft. Rotec Engineering, the ones that 

build the radials, have come up with a liquid cooled cylinder head which improves 

combustion (more HP) and eliminates all of the problems associated with the air cooled 

Jabiru heads. Take a look at the website and accompanying video. 

http://www.rotecaerosport.com/product-info/lch/ I also received an email from Paul 

Chernikeeff stating “I'll have a full 3300 kit for sale at Oshkosh towards the end of the 

show these will be available for pick up.” Check your balance and bring your 

checkbook…. 

 

Meeting Plans 
We’ll be at the HND terminal this month and unfortunately both of my proposed 

programs have not come to fruition due to receiving no response from the individuals.  I 

http://www.eaa1300.org/
http://www.rotecaerosport.com/product-info/lch/


do have a video and a little history on the restoration and flying of a P-38 (actually it is 

one of two) that was store in a hanger in Livermore, CA for nearly 30 years. It is quite an 

impressive plane and a well done video. 

   

Dinner Plans 
This month, we are going to Black Mountain Grill located at 11021 South Eastern 

Avenue, Henderson. The BMG is behind Walgreens which is on the SW corner of 

Eastern and Sunridge Heights Pkwy. Here is a Google Earth/MapQuest picture of its 

location. You will find dinner in the $8 to $15 range unless you want the BIG dinners 

such as Stuffed Alaskan Halibut, then you’re going to pay $20. See you there by 6:00PM 

and we’ll adjourn to the airport for our 7:30 meeting. 

 
 

See the menu at this link: 

http://blackmountaingrill.com/menu_images/bmg_dinner_10.pdf 

 

Roger Hansen 

President EAA 1300 
 

 

June 10, 2011 Meeting Minutes 
 

  

 

 



 

President’s Call to Order: 
 

1. Roger thanked Kathleen Jones and Selina Herrington for the great job they did 

putting together the BBQ we had last month at Randy’s house. A round of 

applause from the group. 

New Members -    

Jed Sorensen – has Soneri plans 

Johan and Donna Tillman –  

Johan is interested in helping anyone with their project 

2. Tonight’s program is a review of the progress on Bob Rogers Waiex which is 

nearing completion and should be flying this summer. We’ll give Bob a 

chance to talk about what he has done and then answer any questions you may 

have. 

3. The short video this month has been postponed until we have our next 

meeting at Henderson Airport. 

 
Business Meeting: 

1. Treasurers Report – Brian 

a. Status of membership renewal. If unpaid from after this month, we 

will drop them from the database. 

 

Beginning Balance    2,908.08 
  Income: 
 Dues  144.13 
 50/50  47.00 
 YE Credit 485.00 
 Donation 100.00    776.13 
       --------- 
       3,684.21 
 
  Expenses: 
 Food   241.58   (241.58) 
       --------- 
Ending Balance    3,442.63 
        

b. Motion to accept?  Ralph Millard Second? Bob Rogers - Passed 

 

2. Minutes from last meeting (May)  

a. Questions or comments additions or corrections? - none 

b. Motion for acceptance? Robert Jones  Second? Bob Rogers – Passed 

 

 

 

 

Announcements: 



1. We are going to the Black Mountain Grill for our dinner gathering next 

month. It is on Eastern just south of Sunridge Heights behind the 

Walgreens.We’ll send out directions prior to our next meeting. 

2. There is an EAA SportAir Workshop taking place at Flabob Airport on July 

16-17. They will be covering the basics in building a Van’s aircraft. Flabob is 

located in Riverside and cost is $319. You can sign up on the National EAA 

website. 

3. Just a reminder, if you haven’t re-registered your aircraft with the FAA, you 

are now required to do every three years. 

4. Don’t forget, we have an informal meeting on Saturday morning upstairs at 

the Landings. Come join us at 8:00 AM every Saturday. 

5. Dean will give us an update on this month’s flyout to Lake Havasu, always 

one of our favorites since lunch is at Waldos BBQ on the field – June 18
th

 

with an 11:30 ETA 

6. Anyone make it to Bryce Canyon last month - no 

7. Keep in mind, August’s meeting will be a BBQ at Roger and Vinces’ Hangars 

D-8 and D-9, same as last year.  

 
Old Business: 
 

1. We receive the EAA reimbursement for the check we are presenting tonight to Lynn 

Edikauskas for Adam’s trip to the EAA Air Academy. Present check to Lynn and re-

affirm that Adam will report back to all of at the September meeting.   

2. Our tentatively scheduled Young Eagles event on June 11
th

 ran into a snag when 

we could no longer use hangar 104 since it is rented. This makes it extremely 

difficult to run an event since we do not have street access other than the terminal 

and that is not a very workable location since there are a lot of transient 

passengers and personnel utilizing it at the same time. It would be a problem with 

airplane location relative to the terminal. Best save it for Pahrump – October 1
st
. 

  

New Business: 
 

1. It is time to appoint a nominating committee to seek out candidates for officer 

nomination. If you would like to participate in the nominating committee, please 

let one of the officers know. Remember, nominating committee members are not 

eligible for office. 

2. Does anyone have any new business we need to discuss? 

3. If anyone has an idea for an upcoming meeting please let anyone of the officers or 

BOD members know and we will pursue it. 

4. Any other business we need to put forth? 

 

 

Any Other Comments or Questions? 

 

50/50 drawing – Dan Eikleberry won $50 

 



Motion to adjourn?  Ralph Millard, Second Robert Jones 

 

Tonight’s refreshments are courtesy of Kathleen Jones, as always, thanks for your 

extra effort. 
 

 

 

 

Webpage Material: 
Everyone is encouraged to submit material, information, or pictures of interest for 

publication on the Chapter’s Webpage. Send whatever you have to Randy Holland, 

webmaster (randy@randyandrachael.com). The chapter webpage URL is 

http://www.eaa1300.org. Be sure to update any bookmarks. 

 

Advertisements: 
Hugh Mattern has a Lancair 320 for sale. See the website link below: 

http://www.airportbum.com/lancair.htm 

 

Member Profile: 
Looking for volunteers to give their profiles. We want to hear about YOU! We’ve 

covered most of the BOD – we want to hear about you! Send your profile to Seb Trost. I 

can send you a template of suggested topics. 

 

 


